
Page	1	of	6	
	

Mak i n g , 	 E q u i p p i n g 	 a n d 	 S e n d i n g 	M a t u r e 	 D i s c i p l e s 	 o f 	 C h r i s t 	

	

Love	with	the	heart	of	Christ,	think	with	the	mind	of	Christ,	and	act	in	the	world	as	the	Body	of	Christ.	
	

Vestry	Meeting	Minutes	April	15,	2018	

	
Attending:	Suz	Cate	(Rector),	Christopher	Wilkerson	(Assistant	Rector),	Hap	Wheeler	(Senior	Warden),	Kathy	
Crouse	(Junior	Warden),	Bob	Taylor	(Acting	Treasurer),	Shannon	Quattlebaum,	Meredith	McTigue,	Bill	McDaniel,	
Earl	Burch,	Kathy	Hunter,	Byron	Harder,	Cary	Kaye,	Tommye	Hurst,	Jack	Davis	

Excused:		Bob	Green,	Sarah	Maiberger,	Lori	Graham	
	
Opening	prayer 

Opening	Reflection:	Cary	Kaye	shared	highlights	from	her	spiritual	journey.	
	
Old	Business		

1. March	Meeting	Minutes:	Minutes	from	the	March	meeting	were	unanimously	approved.	

New	Business	

1. Administrative	
a. Ministry	team	norms	reminder	(Hap):	Reminded	Vestry	liaisons	to	have	their	committees	keep	a	

notebook	that	can	be	passed	on	to	help	with	the	continuity	of	committee	work.	It	should	include	
vision	statement,	goals,	members,	agenda,	and	minutes.	Also,	any	operating	principles	or	
membership	criteria	would	be	good	to	include.	

b. Status	of	Anderson	Fund	(Hap):	The	Finance	Committee	has	asked	the	Vestry	rescind	its	approval	
to	use	remaining	balance	in	the	Anderson	Fund	to	fund	the	architectural	design	for	the	initial	
planning	phase	of	Trinity	Place.		The	Anderson	Fund	stipulations	require	that	only	income	from	
the	principle	be	used,	not	the	principle	itself.	Instead	we	will	use	Trinity	Place	monies	to	fund	the	
initial	planning	phase	for	the	architects.	Cary	Kaye	made	a	motion	to	approve	this	action;	
seconded	by	Tommye	Hurst.	Motion	passed	unanimously.	

c. Trehel/Signature	Architect	contract-vote	required	(Hap):	See	ATTACHMENT	A.	The	Statement	of	
Understanding	for	Vision	and	Master	Planning	for	Trinity	Place	presented	by	Trehel	will	cost	
$7,000.	Likely	there	will	be	a	small	additional	charge	for	a	topographical	map	of	the	property	
which	will	be	needed	for	the	planning	phase,	which	Tommye	Hurst	believes	will	be	less	than	
$2,500.	We	have	approved	$25,000	for	Phase	One	overall,	and	we	are	well	below	that	amount.	
Kathy	Hunter	made	a	motion	to	approve	the	contract;	seconded	by	Bill	McDaniel.	Motion	passed	
unanimously.		

d. Updated	code	understanding	with	city-vote	required	(Hap):		SEE	ATTACHMENT	B.		In	order	to	
meet	the	original	covenant	with	the	City	of	Clemson,	we	need	to	have	a	plan	in	place	for	Trinity	
Place	by	February	2019.		The	start	date	to	begin	work	on	Phase	One	has	been	deferred	until	
December	2019,	which	will	allow	us	an	additional	full	year	of	parking	income	from	Clemson	
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University	and	the	2019	football	season	before	we	start	work.		The	minimum	requirement	is	for	
us	to	bring	the	parking	lot	to	code.	Tommye	Hurst	made	a	motion	to	accept	the	agreement;	
seconded	by	Cary	Kaye.	Motion	passed	unanimously.		Hap	reminded	Vestry	Liaisons	to	have	their	
Trinity	Place	surveys	completed	as	soon	as	possible.			

e. Vestry	Goals	for	2018	–	update	and	timeline		
i. Increase	engagement	and	participation	in	the	life	of	the	parish	(Shannon):	Waiting	for	

Tom	Whitmire	to	get	back	in	town	and	they	will	work	with	neighborhood	leaders.	
ii. Decide	on	long-term	use	of	Trinity	Place	(Tommye):	Reported	earlier	in	the	meeting.	

Additionally,	Tommy	asked	the	vestry	to	complete	a	short	exercise	regarding	space	
utilization.	The	Design	Team	has	all	the	work	of	the	Vision	20-20	Team	and	the	
architecture	group	to	add	to	the	feedback	currently	being	collected.	

iii. Communicate	the	work	of	the	ministry	teams	so	members	of	the	parish	are	aware	of	their	
program	of	work	and	accomplishments	(Kathy	C.):	This	work	includes	all	communications	
functions	of	the	parish,	and	Kathy	reported	she	needs	to	get	with	Chloe	and	get	things	
started.	Currently,	they	are	organizing	communications	around	our	key	ministry	areas.	
	

2. Sharing	Time:	Vestry	Comments,	Concerns,	Observations:	
a. Kathy	Crouse	reported	that	Col.	Ben	Skardon	plans	to	participate	in	the	Honor	Flight	to	see	the	

WWII	War	Memorial	on	April	28.		

Reports	

1. Senior	Warden	(Hap)		
a. Fund	raiser	for	Haiti-vestry	participation.	This	event	hopes	to	raise	$25,000	for	the	Haiti	University	

thirteen	students	we	have	committed	to	for	this	year.	He	encourages	the	Vestry	to	attend.		
b. Mutual	Review	of	Ministry	planning:		During	this	process,	the	Vestry	and	Mtr.	Suz	will	review	the	

effectiveness	of	our	ministries.		Hap	will	contact	the	Diocese	to	get	the	details	and	protocol.	We	
need	an	outside	facilitator	for	the	process,	which	we	hope	to	complete	this	summer.	

2. Junior	Warden	(Kathy)		
a. St.	Paul’s	update:	Renovations	are	moving	along	quite	nicely,	with	special	thanks	to	the	work	and	

support	of	Jack	Hunter.	We	hope	to	finish	by	summer.	Sheldon	Farmer	will	paint	the	more	
intricate	work	behind	the	altar.	

b. Founders	Day	Service:	Once	again	this	year,	this	event	will	take	place	at	St.	Paul’s	on	Pentecost.		
c. Bell	tower:	The	work	on	the	bell	tower	is	completed	and	looks	great.	Insurance	paid	for	the	

repairs.	Regarding	the	new	roof,	one	shingle	has	blown	off	and	a	gutter	needs	to	be	looked	at.		
d. Meeting	with	Insurance	Agent:	Reminder	about	the	April	25	meeting	with	our	insurance	agent	to	

talk	about	our	coverage.	This	is	an	opportunity	to	gain	a	better	understanding	of	our	coverage,	
particularly	in	the	context	of	our	continuity/resilience	initiative.		

e. Dinner	with	Clemson	Churches:	Church	leaders	from	all	Clemson	churches	will	be	invited	to	Holy	
Trinity	for	a	dinner	and	an	opportunity	to	get	to	know	each	other.	This	is	the	initial	phase	our	
church	resilience	initiative.	The	dinner	is	scheduled	for	Tuesday,	May	29.			

3. Treasurer	(	Bob)	
a. SOM	details	and	narrative:	See	ATTACHMENT	C.	Income	is	exceeding	expenses,	both	are	ahead	of	

budget.	Nothing	recommended	for	action.		
4. Rector	(Suz)	

a. Holy	Week/	Easter	report	with	suggestions	for	changes:	All	services	were	well	attended	except	for	
Maunday	Thursday	and	Good	Friday	evening.	She	is	considering	having	all	the	evening	services	at	
a	consistent	time	next	year	-	-probably	5:30	PM.		Next	year	on	Good	Friday	she	would	like	to	
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begin	a	procession	in	our	parking	lot	and	move	along	the	sidewalk	to	the	sanctuary.		She	said	it	is	
a	powerful	way	to	begin	the	Litergy,	and	a	good	public	witness.	She	also	reported	we	had	336	
people	attend	services	on	Easter	Day.	

b. Report	on	Diocesan	meeting	and	upcoming	General	Convention:	The	Bishop	shared	with	diocesan	
clergy	that	Prayer	Book	revisions	may	be	considered	at	General	Convention	for	the	purpose	of	
creating	an	option	that	includes	non-gendered	language.		

5. Ministry	Teams		
a. Day	School	(meeting	postponed)		
b. Outreach	(Earl):		Update	on	Haiti	fund(s)	planning.	The	Outreach	committee	has	accepted	the	

responsibility	of	managing	our	three	Haiti	Funds.	
i. Pastoral	Care	(Kathy	H.):	Update	on	pastoral	care	strategy:	The	committee	has	started	

preliminary	discussions	about	forming	a	home	care	team	to	make	regular	visits	to	shut-
ins.	They	are	looking	at	a	model	used	in	California	called	Love	is	the	Answer.		

Closing	Prayer.	

Meeting	Adjourned:	8:40	PM	

Respectfully	Submitted,	

Rebecca	Eidson,	Clerk	to	the	Vestry	
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ATTACHMENT	A	
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ATTACHMENT	B	
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ATTACHMENT	C	

	


